
 

 

 

2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Year C 

  January  17, 2016  

St. Joseph the Worker  
Church 

44 Imperial Parade, Labrador 

Sunday Masses 

Sunday 7:00am  

Sunday 8:30am 

Weekday Masses 
Monday 7:00am 

Wednesday 7:00am 
 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Gold Coast University 
Hospital 

Weekday Mass 

Friday 10:30am 

Guardian Angels’  
Church 

99 Scarborough St., Southport 

Sunday Masses 

Saturday 6:00pm 

Sunday 7:00am, 10:00am 

Weekday Mass 
Friday 12:30pm 

Reconciliation 

Saturday 4:30pm 
 

The GA Church is open 

Tue, Wed, Thurs 
10.30am to 1.30pm 

  

Mary Immaculate 
Church 

31 Edmund Rice Drive, Ashmore 

Sunday Masses 

8:30am, 6:00pm  

Korean Masses   
Sunday 3:00pm 

(Last Saturday of the month 
at 6:00pm) 

Weekday Masses 
Tuesday 9:00am 
Thursday 5:30pm 

Holy Hour 
There will be Holy Hour on 
4th February at 4.15pm. 

 

 

           Joy and Blessing to our family 

 
God the Father  sent  Jesus to this earth to bring people Joy 

and Happiness.  So, where  Jesus is, there is  Joy.  John’s 

Gospel (Jn 2:1-12) tells us the story of the wedding at 

Cana.  Jesus, Mary his Mother and his Apostles were 

present there  and Jesus did  his first miracle. To 

avoid  embarrassment especially for the Bride and the 

Bridegroom, Jesus changed  water into wine to  bring  Joy 

and  Blessing  to this family. 

   

Jesus raised the  widow’s son to life  at the town of Nain, 

(Lk 7:11-17). He returned  Lazarus of Bethany to life. (Jn 

11:32-43).  He  encouraged and gave Joy to  his desperate 

disciples on the Road to Emmaus  (Lk 24:13-

32)  He  brought  Joy  and  Health to the sick, the  people 

who were  deaf, mute, lame or hungry. He also cured those 

with leprosy.  

 Today,  He  encourages us to open  our hearts to joy:  “When you fast, comb  your hair and 

wash  you face.” (Mt 6:17)  Jesus was often invited to meals. On so many occasions, Jesus 

invites us to celebrate. The parables of Mercy in Luke 15 end with these words: “Come and 

celebrate with Me!” (Lk 15:1-32).  Jesus loves to eat with “sinners” like Matthew and 

Zacchaeus (Mt 9:9-13; Lk 19:1-10).  Jesus shows us Heaven as a Banquet, as a celebration ! 

  

Jesus performed  many  miracles  during his earthly ministry, He made people happy 

and  invited them to celebrate.  To celebrate is to take away our focus from any problems of  life 

and to look beyond  rejection, loneliness, suffering and death . Hope and Trust can be the 

central of our daily living. 

  

May Jesus be with us always  so that we see, feel, and know  Joy, Hope, Trust 

and  Happiness.  May these words  of Jesus remain in our hearts:  “I have told you this, so that 

you can share my joy, and that your happiness may be complete” (Jn 15:11) 

 
                                                                              Fr Huong Van Nguyen 

 

PARISH 
 CONTACTS 

 

Pastors 
  

Fr. Jan Bialasiewicz 
(Parish Priest) 

  

 

Fr. Huong Van Nguyen 
(Associate Pastor) 

  

 

Fr. Paul Eloagu 
(Associate Pastor) 

  
  

Parish Office 
  

Leeanne Human 
(Parish Manager) 

  

Daloras Howes 
(Parish Secretary) 

  

John Wintour 
(Newsletter/Website Editor) 
winlock1@optusnet.com.au 

  

 
Parish email address 

info@scp.org.au 
  

 
Parish phone number 

07 5510 2222 
Parish fax number 
07 5510 2244 

    

 
Parish Website 
http:\\scp.org.au 

 

 
 

Parish Schools  

 

Aquinas College 
  

07 5510 2888 
  

Guardian Angels 
07 5510 0055 

  

De Paul Villa 
  

Julie Madden 
(Director of Aged Care) 

07 5582 7250 
 

De Paul Manor 
Estate 

 

Jessica Madden 
(Manager) 

07 5582 7999 

mailto:lis@scp.org.au
mailto:info@scp.org.au
http://scp.org.au


 

 

 
Divine Mercy Bookings Many thanks to   

the Parishioners who have already made 
bookings to host the Divine Mercy Image 
in their homes. The idea of the pilgrimage 
is to host this image in our families.  In 
the Year of Mercy our churches should be 
just a place where the image is being 
passed from one family to the next. I hope 
the Year of Mercy pilgrimage will be a 
continuous journey in our three 

churches. If the rush to Christmas and 

the post–Christmas break  didn’t help to 
get ourselves organized  and make a 
booking  to welcome the image in our 

homes. Now when we slowly go back to usual routine in 
our lives I  continue to invite parishioners to make 
bookings and offer hospitality….. 
The format of the prayer is very simple and short. If we 
decide to use the basic prayers it might take just 10 min.  
The important thing is to let this image collect all 
experiences and pains of Parishioners and ask God to heal 
us with his love and mercy.  There are three calendars for 
each of our 3 churches  and your bookings will be recorded 
there. Please find out which time will be convenient to host 

the image in your family. You will keep the image in your 
house for one week. Then on Saturday/Sunday you will 
bring the image to  one of our 3 churches to be taken by 
another family in our Parish. 
Bookings are to be made through the parish office.  

Fr Jan 

 
 

Volunteers needed for St Joseph the Worker. All 

Parishioners that go to St Joseph church know that Pat 

and John Flannery, Paula Ashton and Sheilah O’Neill have 

been offering for many years their time and talents serving 

in different ministries.  I am very grateful for their 

enormous contribution to the life of St Joseph’s church. 

From the commitment and dedication of these ladies we all 

can learn how to serve God and his people.  If you put 

together their time of service, I am sure, it would be more 

than 100 years.   

In the middle of October these ladies came to the office to 

talk about their well-deserved retirement. Then a few 

weeks after this conversation I received a letter with a 

request to advertise and recruit new voluntaries who, as 

sacristans, would continue their ministry at St Joseph’s.    

I am sure that St Joseph’s people will come forward to do 

the work of Paula, Sheilah, Pat & John. St Joseph’s is a 

wonderful and well organized community. When priests 

(including the visiting priest) turn up everything is ready 

and prepared. To encourage you to come forward I’d like to 

mention that Sheilah, Paula and Pat are happy to assist 

and help the volunteers in the first weeks of their ministry 

at St Joseph’s. So don’t be scared or anxious, come 

forward and offer your service to St Joseph’s community.   

Please contact the parish office.                                                                               

                                 Fr Jan 

Saints of this Week 

 Sunday  17th   Mon 18th  Tue 19th  Wed   20th  Thurs   21st   Fri   22nd    Sat   23rd   

St. Anthony  
 St. Charles of 
Sezze  

St. Fabian  St. Sebastian     St. Agnes  
St. Vincent of 
Zaragossa    

St. Marianne 
Cope  

The Word of the Lord for Next Sunday:  Nehemiah 8:2-6,8-10, 1 Corinthians 12:12-30, Luke 1:1-4; 4:14-21  
  

 

 

Thank you: just two weeks ago I mentioned in the 
Newsletter that some statues of the Nativity Scene have 
been damaged and need some repair. I asked for some 

donations towards restoration of the damaged statues. This 
appeal didn't have to wait long for a response because now 
the cost of restoring of all statues has been covered due to 
the great generosity of Parishioners  who came forward 
with their generous hearts. One particular donation 
covered the whole cost and other donations covered the 
cost of making boxes that will protect the statues from 

damaging after the restoration.   
                                                          Many thanks   Fr Jan   

 

Thank You from  St. Vincent de Paul The Ashmore &  
Southport Conferences of St Vincent de Paul wish to 
THANK parishioners for their GENEROUS support of the 
2015 Christmas Appeal. 
Your kindness and generosity, through donations of 
money, thoughtful selection of toys and goods enabled both 
conferences, with the help of some wonderful volunteers, to 
prepare and deliver 210 toys and 210 food hampers to 
those less fortunate living in Southport, Labrador, Arundel, 
Parkwood, Molendinar and Ashmore. 
The money donated is used to purchase extra toys and 
food that may be needed. All monies, toys and food donated 
is used totally in the Southport, Ashmore, Arundel, 
Parkwood, Labrador and Molendinar areas for people that 
need a little “Hand Up” at this Festive time. 
The members of both conferences and volunteers were 
greeted with Joy and delight by the  families who were 

recipients of Your generosity. Thank you very much. May 
we take this opportunity to wish you and your family a very 
Happy and safe 2016. 
Barry Litfin: President Southport Conference on behalf 
of both conferences. 

 

Congratulations  to Robert and Carol McLaughlin who 

have celebrated 50 years of Marriage with their family this 

week.  They were married at St Thomas Aquinas Church 

in St Lucia Brisbane on 15 January 1966 at 6pm and 

afterwards at the old Bellevue Hotel.  

They have five children and seven grandchildren. 

 

Lenten Program 2016. The liturgy takes us rather 
quickly from the festive atmosphere of Christmas to what 
is called ordinary time. Today we celebrate the baptism of 
the Lord. A feast that joins these two together. Today, we 
will return for four weeks to the ordinary time and then on 
Ash Wednesday (10th of February) we begin Lent. Again 
we’ll be surprised how fast time flies. To avoid these 
surprises I’d like to say a few words about the Lenten 
Program. This activity has a long tradition in our 
archdiocese and I’m sure that this year again many 
parishioners will take part in this activity. If anyone would 

like to participate in the Lenten Program for this year for 
Jubilee of Mercy please contact the Parish Office. To order 
enough books for the participants we need to know how 
many people are interested.  This year the program will be 
based on the Lenten Program from Evangelisation 
Brisbane. 

 

 

 

http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1264
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1264
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1265
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1266
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1268
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1268
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1123
http://www.americancatholic.org/features/saints/saint.aspx?id=1123


 

 

Your Prayers are Requested for Those Who have Journeyed to the Father 
 

Anniversaries:          Ken Hunter, Lucy Hawson, Thomas Hawson, Noel Jensen  
 

Recently Deceased:  Fr Brian Burke, Marie Connor (Tom Connor’s Mother), Joan Cronin,  
Requiem Mass for Joan Cronin will be celebrated on Monday Jan 18 at 2.30 pm at Mary Immaculate Church   
 

Sick and in Need: Mladen Topic, Christopher Browne, Linda Allen, Douglas Bateman, Zelda   Bickerstaff, Matthew 
Byrne, Clare Dobozy, Bernadette Douwes, Patricia Ferguson, Shirley Harris,  Michael Jamrich Maureen McCabe, Irena 
Molloy, Gary O’Connell, Angela Taylor, Joe Tuesley, Denise Vantest, David Walters,  Stephanie Alijahn 
 

 

PARISH DATE CLAIMERS - 2016 
 
Rosary and Novena . At 6:00pm every Wednesday at St. 

Joseph the Worker. On the first Wednesday of the month, 
they are followed by Mass at 7:00pm. 

SCP Care and Concern Transport Service .  This service is for 

elderly parishioners that need help with transport to 
medical, dental or optical appointments. Please phone: 
0421 507554 during the hours of 9:30 am to 12:30pm on 
Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays. The Care and Concern 
Group meets on the fourth Monday of each month at the 
Mary Immaculate Meeting Room at 10:00am.Young Adults 
Group. There are no more meetings until 2016. 
Morning Tea . On the first Sunday of each month, at the 

“Annex” after 8:30am Mass at St. Joseph the Worker. 

3C ù The Catholic Connect Group .    Our group meets every 

first and third Sunday of the month at 11:30am in 
Guardian Angels Church for prayer, bible sharing and 
fellowship. All are welcome. Contact Allan and Eleanor 
Amores by phone on: 0438 724053. 
 

************************************************************************************************** 

 
Living As A Lay Carmelite’ 

‘The monthly meeting of the Gold Coast Lay Carmelites is held 

on the 3rd Sunday at Surfers Paradise Parish Hospitality 
Centre Clear Island Waters at 1030 am following the 9.00 
am Mass. Our next meeting will be held at 10.30 am on 
Sunday 17th January, 2016. The theme for this meeting is 
‘Living As A Lay Carmeliteõ. All are welcome. There will be no 

fee but please bring a plate to share over a light lunch. Please 
contact Norm Harding 0421 125 575 (ave.olmc@outlook.com) 
to either confirm your attendance or to make  
enquiries generally’. 
 
The Loft Affordable Student Accommodation 
(Under the Parish of Our Lady of the Angels, Chermside) 
www.theloftsa.com.au Limited rooms left – ideal for students, 
apprentices and young adults on internship in a family 
residential area. Ideally located to shops, public transport and 
other amenities. Utilities and wifi included.   

For enquiries, please email: theloftsa38@yahoo.com or text 

mobile: 0468 515130. Parish Office Telephone: 3359 0239 

 .   

 
SACRAMENTS 

 

Eucharist on Australia Day will be celebrated on Tuesday 
January 26 at Mary Immaculate Church at 9 am. The 
time of this Eucharist follows the usual time table of our 
weekday Masses.    

 

Baptismal preparation night. Parents who, in the coming 

months, plan to baptise their children in our Parish please 

put in your dairy the coming baptismal preparation session 

which will be held on Thursday February 4 and 18 at 7 pm 

at the hall located next to Mary Immaculate Church, 

Ashmore. Godparents of the baptised children are most 

welcome to attend classes. Just a reminder that after 

baptism, children have a right to grow in the Catholic 

environment. For this reason, at least one of the parents  

must be baptised Catholic. Bookings for the coming 

baptism will be made at the Preparation Classes. 

The RCIA programme will resume its 

classes for 2016 on Thursday January 

21st. Participants of the RCIA 

programme are about to enter the final 

phase of their preparation for the 

Sacraments of Christian Initiation.  

Please keep them in your prayers 

especially during the time of Lent when 

the ritual of scrutinies will move them deeper and deeper 

into the mystery of the Easter Sacraments.  

 

Ministers Rosters We are now about to prepare the rosters for 

March, April, May. Please call the parish office if you have any 
changes. If your name was not on the last roster because you 
were away, please let us know so that we can place you on this 
roster. 
 

Washing up Communion ministers you are reminded that after 
doing your duties as Eucharist minister, please remember it is 
your duty to help with the washing up of the Sacred Vessels. 
Thank you. 
 

Seats for the Parishioners with walkers There are a few 

Parishioners who use walkers or wheelchairs when they come 

to Sunday Mass. As we all know the isles in Mary Immaculate 

Church are very narrow and the Parishioners mentioned above 

have a lot of difficulty to move around. To make more room for 

these Parishioners the first seats opposite the Divine Mercy 

Image have been relocated to the niche along the concertina 

doors. I hope that through this rearrangement  Parishioners 

using walkers will be more comfortable in Mary Immaculate 

Church. 

 

Today We Welcome into God’s Family 
 

 Xylia Rose Crich daughter of Stephen & Roxane Crich 
 Ted Louis Shillington son of David & Sonia Shillington 

 Lachlan Robert Shillington son of James & Elizabeth Shillington 
 Patrick Peter John Trace son of Shannon & Bianca Trace 

mailto:ave.olmc@outlook.com
http://www.theloftsa.com.au
mailto:theloftsa38@yahoo.com


 

 

 
PROCESSIONAL HYMN 
 

Come to the Water 

Refrain 
Come to the water,  
you who are thirsty!  
Though you have nothing,  

I bid you come 
And be filled with the goodness 
I have to offer! Come listen! Live! 
 
Why spend your money on  

what cannot fill 
The emptiness deep in your heart? 
Listen to my word and you will enjoy 
Goodness and peace in your heart! R 
Copyright© Frank Andersen, Chevalier Bookshop 
Kensington NSW 2033 Aust. 

 

Glory To God 
Glory to God in the highest,  
and on earth peace to people of good will. 
 

We praise you, we bless you,  
we adore you, we glorify you, 
we give you thanks for your great glory. 
Lord God, heavenly King, O God,  
almighty Father.  
 

Lord Jesus Christ, Only Begotten Son, 
Lord God, Lamb of God, Son of the 
Father, 
You take away the sins of the world,  
have mercy on us 
You take away the sins of the world,  
receive our prayer; 
You are seated at the right hand  
of the Father, 
have mercy on us.  
 

For you alone are the Holy One,  
you alone are the Lord, 

You alone are the most High, Jesus 
Christ, 
with the Holy Spirit, in the glory of God 
the Father. Amen Amen 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

              
 

Refrain:  
Praise the living God, praise to 
Christ,  
the Son, 
Praise the mighty Spirit, Holy Breath. 
For our whole life thru  
We shall sing to you 
God of life beyond all death. 
Copyright ©1997 Marty Haugen Gia Productions 

 

Lord To Whom Shall We Go  

Refrain: 
Lord, to whom shall we go?  You are 

our bread, broken and shared. 
Lord, to whom shall we go?   
Yours are the words of life. 
 

Our fathers ate, yet their hunger 
remained.  
Their hearts were not satisfied. R. 
 

O Lord, you feed us with the finest of 
wheat, 
Our pledge of eternal life. R. 
 

The bread you give is the living bread, 
Your flesh for the life of the world. R. 
 
Your word, O Lord, is a lamp for my 
steps, 
A light for my path of life. R 
Copyright©1993 Micheal Herry, Nth Fitzroy 

Australia.   

 

RECESSIONAL HYMN 
 
Praise to the Lord the Almighty  
 

Praise to the Lord, the Almighty, the 
king of creation! 
O my soul, praise him, for God is your 
health and salvation! 

Come, all who hear: Brothers and 
sisters, draw near, 
Praise God in glad adoration! 
 
Praise to the Lord, who shall prosper our 
work and defend us; 

Surely God’s goodness and mercy shall 
daily attend us. 
Ponder a new what the Almighty can do, 
Who with his love will befriend us. 
 
Copyright© CS Lang 1891-1971 ©1953 Novello 

and Co.Ltd  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GIFTS PROCESSION 
 

We Are Many Parts   
 

We are many parts,  
We are all one body 
And the gifts we have,  
we are given to share. 
May the Spirit of Love,  
make us One indeed. 
One, the Love that we share, 
One, our Hope in despair, 
One,  the Cross that we bear. 
 

God of all, we look to you. 
We would be your servants true. 
Let us be your love to all the world. 
 

So my pain is pain for you. 
In your joy is my joy, too. 
All is brought together in the Lord. 
 

All you seekers great and small. 
Seek the greatest gift of all. 
If you love, then you will know the Lord. 
Copyright© 1980,1986 Mary Haugen  
 

MEMORIAL ACCLAMATION (ICEL) 

Save us Saviour of the world, for by your 
Cross and Resurrection you have set us 
free. 
 

COMMUNION PROCESSION 
 
Come and Eat this Bread 

Refrain: 
Come and eat this bread,  
come and drink this cup, 
Come and share the feast  
our God has spread. 
You have promised us  
You are here with us 

In the breaking of the bread. 
 

This is the bread of life, for all to share, 
bread of hope and redemption, 
Bread to feed a world of hungers. R 
 

This is the cup of Christ’s own sacrifice, 
Blood of love and compassion, 
Blood to heal the world’s divisions. R 
 

Just as the scatter’d grains become one 
bread,  
Make us one in your Spirit,  
all one Body in Christ Jesus. R 
 

And as we share one cup of covenant  
make us one in communion  
At the table of Christ Jesus. R 
 

Each time we eat this bread and drink 
this cup,  
We remember your death, Lord and we 
celebrate your rising. R 
 

Now from this table to the ends of earth, 
Gather all of your people in this feast of 
all creation. R 

  

 
 

Used with permission from  Word of Life International   

  COYPYRIGHT WORD OF LIFE    LICENCE   129/130 

 
 

Psalm 

Proclaim his marvellous 

deeds to all the nations    
 

© Gia Productions 
 

 


